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Clay Dyke Improvement Works: ANNOUNCEMENT OF INTENTION NOT TO 
PREPARE AN ENVIRONMENTAL STATEMENT under Regulation 5 (1) of The 
Environmental Impact Assessment (Land Drainage Improvement Works) Regulations 
1999 (Amendment) 2017 

 
4th February 2025 
 

Notice is hereby given that Danvm Drainage Commissioners intends to undertake works to provide an improved level of flood 
protection in Fosterhouses and Fishlake. 

 
The proposed improvement works are located at Clay Dike at its junction with Stoney Lane Drain, Fosterhouses, and involve the 
realignment of Clay Dyke to run north into Stoney Lane Drain, and joining Stoney Lane Drain to the south of the Stoney Lane 
Pumping Station. There will be a new cut drain running to the south of the existing Clay Dyke, starting north of the Stoney Lane 
pumping station, running east and rejoining the original drain. The section of Clay Dyke alongside Tideworth Hague Gorse 
woodland will be widened. 

Further details about the proposals can be found on the Board’s website, yorkshirehumberdrainage,gov.uk, or by contacting the 
Board by email or in writing using the contact details below. 

Danvm Drainage Commissioners consider that the improvement works are not likely to have significant effects on the environment 
and does not intend to prepare an Environmental Statement in respect of them. With reference to Schedule 2 of the 
Environmental Impact Assessment (Land Drainage Improvement Works) Regulations, as well as the characteristics of the 
improvement works, the location of the improvement work and the type and characteristics of the potential impact, it is 
considered that the proposed work will not have a significant effect on the environment.  

An environmental report and associated environmental assessments, including appropriate mitigation and preventative 
measures, have been prepared and are available by emailing development@yorkshirehumberdrainage.gov.uk. 

Any person wishing to make representations in relation to the likely environmental effects of the proposed improvement works 
should do so, in writing, to the address specified below, within 30 days of the date of publication of this notice. 

 
development@yorkshirehumberdrainage,gov.uk 

Danvm Drainage Commissioners 
24 Innovation Drive, Newport, East Yorkshire, HU15 2FW 

 
 
 
  


